NESD SHRM Board Meeting – Tuesday, July 28th 
@ Minervas 4:30
Agenda

Additions to Agenda

Approve minutes of Board meeting (minutes in newsletter)

Past President
  No report.






                                  Leigh Kuecker
President Elect 
  No report.

Audra Hunt

Treasurer 





            
Laurie Gates
Financial Statement
  Currently waiting for payment invoice from the Chamber on Health & Safety Conference profits. Should receive this invoice sometime in August. A few speakers from the Conference are requesting mileage to be paid by SHRM. Balance is projected to be over $30,000 in August. 

Membership Director
                                                                     Sheila Mennenga
  No new members.
  Discussed communication with Steve Browne, MAC representative, regarding National SHRM Membership. Steve discussed with the Board that attaining the 51% level of SHRM members is affecting all chapters regardless of size. Suggestions were made by Steve to the board to place chapters on a specific membership scale versus 100% of the chapter being the only requirement.
     

SHRM Foundation Representative 




Tammy Davis
  No report.

Diversity Advocate 







  No report.

Government Affairs Representative 




Misti Gilbertson
  No report.
Workforce Readiness Advocate                                                      Steve Hauck
  Email was sent by Wes Kelly to local manufacturers regarding having an updated email address for the GOED website. Some manufacturers did not receive the email; Steve to forward the email to Matt to forward to SHRM members.





Certification Representative 





 Audra Hunt
  No report.
Website/Marketing






Amber Dahl
  No report.
Vice-Presidents of Programming
Audra Hunt & Leigh Kuecker
  October program will be “Why Managers Fail and How HR Can Help Turn Things Around.” Presented by Dan Oakland from Alternative HRD, LLC. Waiting for confirmation on availability from Jenny at Second Street Station.
  November program will be on ACA reporting. December program will be the holiday social. 
Secretary 







Molly Ehalt
  No report.
Old Business

2015 Compensation and Benefit Survey Update


Laurie Gates

  Survey is on a good pace. Progress invoice of $1500. Watertown Development Company offered to pay half of the expense for the survey. Discussed options of the chapter paying the entire balance and requesting reimbursement from Watertown Development Company; or paying half of the balance and leaving the other half to be paid by Watertown Development Company. 
  Participation – No financial institutions have reported for the survey. Need more participation from healthcare facilities to use the already collected data. 
New Business
  Manufacturing Week – Survey sent to SHRM group. Watertown Development Advisory Council will meet next week regarding the surveys sent and returned. Intent of manufacturing week is to increase knowledge of manufacturing; schedule in-house job fairs, go to schools to educate students about manufacturing, etc.
  Website – Request was made to update the content of the chapter’s website; possibly adding board meeting minutes to the site. 
